

First Semester 3 Year LL.B. Examination, January/February 2025 (Odd Sem.) ENGLISH

Duration: 3 Hours Max. Marks: 100

Instructions: i. Answer Q. No. 9 and any 5 of the remaining questions.

ii. Q. No. 9 carries 20 marks and the remaining questions carry 16 marks each.

iii. Answers should be written neatly in English.

Q. No. 1. How does M.K. Gandhi prepare for the study of law?

Marks: 16

Q. No. 2. Explain the Dada Abdulla's case.

Marks: 16

Q. No. 3. Write a letter to the editor of Times of India regarding the bad road conditions causing frequent accidents.

Marks: 16

Q. No. 4. Answer **any two** of the following: Marks: 2×8=16

(a) Write a report on fatal car accident on Highway.

(b) Refute the statement war brings peace.

(c) Write a paragraph on child labour.

Q. No. 5. Draft a legal notice from a landlord to a tenant for arrears of rent, and termination of tenancy.

Marks: 16

Q. No. 6. Frame sentences of the following legal words to bring out
their meaning.

Marks: 2×8=16

1) Adjourn

- 2) Consent
- 3) Fraud
- 4) Judgment
- 5) Minor
- 6) Partition
- 7) Trial
- 8) Witness.

P.T.O.



O No 7	21		~	
Q. 140. 7.	1)	Us	e the correct forms choosing from the brackets.	Marks: 16
		1)	rne tenant must (paid_pay) the rept	
			every month.	
		2)	The Teacher (gives, giving) the students	
			a for or nomework.	
		3)	The company (have, has) been operating for over 5 years.	
		4)	The new employee (is, are) very friendly.	
		5)	He (lose, lost) his bag.	
		6)	The park is (beside, besides)	
		7)	The woman gave (birth, berth) to a baby	
			girl.	
		8)	Wheat is the (principle, principal) crop of	
			India.	
	ii)	Ad	d question tags for the following :	
			Kiran is my brother,?	
			You didn't think to stay,?	
			It has been a long day,?	
			Peacocks can fly,?	
	iii)		rrect the error in the following sentences.	
			I go to the movie.	
		14)	I was study english for three years.	
			He was make a mistake on the test.	
		16)	He make a lot of money last year.	
Q. No. 8.	An	iswe	er any two of the following:	rks : 2×8=16
	i)	Ch	ange the voice of the following :	
		1)	I am eating rice.	
		2)	The policeman caught the thief.	
		3)	I shall do the work.	
		4)	Our team might win the match.	
		5)	•	
		6)	Why did you give a rude reply?	
		7)	He teaches us Constitution.	
		8)	Close the door.	



- ii) Frame sentences using the following idioms.
 - 1) Bone of contention
 - 2) Fight tooth and nail
 - 3) Get of scot free
 - 4) Keep in the dark
 - 5) Move heaven and earth
 - 6) Stand in one's way
 - 7) To the letter
 - 8) Yoeman's service.
- iii) Change into indirect speech.
 - 1) The teacher said, "The earth is round."
 - 2) Ketan said, "I was playing hockey."
 - 3) John said, "I will go to Delhi next year?"
 - 4) He said, "I shall return on Friday."
 - 5) He said, "How horrible a snake!"
 - 6) He said, "Who was the first Prime Minister of India?"
 - 7) The old man said, "I have lost my bag."
 - 8) He said, "Have you been to Delhi?"

Q.	No.	9.	Answer	any	two	of the	following	
----	-----	----	--------	-----	-----	--------	-----------	--

4)	i)	Fill in the	blanks	with Articles	and p	repositions.	

- 1) Ram opened _____ door.
 - 2) Rohan is eating _____ apple.
 - 3) He told me _____ story.
 - 4) I want _____ buy vegetables.
 - 5) Don't sit _____ the fence.
- ii) Rewrite as directed.
 - They went to Chennai.
 (Change into a negative sentence)
 - 2) Gita is not coming today.(Change into Affirmative sentence)
 - He is honest and efficient.
 (Use Not only but also)
 - 4) He saw the policeman, he began to run. (Use No sooner . . . than)
 - 5) He lost his ticket as well as luggage. (Use both . . . and)

Marks: 2×10=20



- (B) Write an essay on students role in Politics.
- (C) Read the following passage and answer the questions given below.

Principle of Natural Justice is derived from the word 'Jus Natural' of the Roman law and it is closely related to Common law and moral principles but is not codified. It is a law of nature which is not derived from any statute or constitution. The principle of Natural Justice is adhered to by all the citizens of civilised State with Supreme importance. Natural justice simply means to make a sensible and reasonable decision making procedure on a particular issue. Sometimes, it doesn't matter what is the reasonable decision but in the end, what matters is the procedure and who all are engaged in taking the reasonable decision. It is not restricted within the concept of 'fairness' it has different colours and shades which vary from the context. Basically, natural justice consists of 3 rules.

The first one is "Hearing rule" which states that the person or party who is affected by the decision made by the Panel of expert members should be given a fair opportunity to express his point of view to defend himself. Secondly, "Bias rule" generally expresses that Panel of expert should be free from bias while taking the decision. The decision should be given in a free and fair manner which can fulfil the rule of natural justice. And thirdly, "Reasoned Decision" which states that order, decision or judgement of the Court given by the Presiding authorities with a valid and reasonable ground. The principles of Natural Justice have been adopted and followed by the judiciary to protect public rights against the arbitrary decision by the administrative authority. One can easily see that the rule of natural justice include the concept of fairness: they stay alive and support to safeguard the fair dealing.

1)	How did the term natural justice evolve?	2
2)	Explain the basic rules of natural justice.	3
3)	Why is the principle of Natural justice adopted by the Courts?	2
4)	What does the concept of fairness imply?	2
5)	Give a suitable title for the passage.	1